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MASSES ON WEEKDAY MASSES LITURGY OF THE CONFESSIONS PERPETUAL HELP
THE LORD’S DAY . HOURS DEVOTIONS
7:00 am (Mon-Fri) . 7:30-8:00 am Following 8:00 am &
5:00 pm Sat (vigil) 8:00 am (Mon-Sat) Evening Prayer (Monday through Friday) 12:05 pm Méss (Tues)
8:00 am, 10:00 am, 12:05 pm (Mon-Fri) 4:30 pm (Sat) '
. . 3:30-4:50 pm (Sat) EUCHARISTIC
L, DT OPEN WEEKDAYS OPEN SATURDAY/ 9:00-9:50 am (Sun) AADIELAIUIER
LiveStreaming of. SUNDAY 11:00-11:50 am (Sun) 3:30 pm—4:30 pm (Sat)
Sunday Mass and daily 6:30 am — 5:00 pm 8:30 am—11:45 am
7:00 am — 6:30 pm (Every First Friday)

Mass offered at 8:00 am
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LECTIO"

UNVEILING SCRIPTURE AND TRADITH

PRAYER

Lectio: Prayer

With the clear teaching and artistry of the Augustine Institute's Lectio
series, Dr. Tim Gray masterfully uses the discipline of Lectio Divina to
show you how to make prayer an effective effort of love and intimacy.

SIGN UP FREE AT FORMED.ORG/SIGNUP

POWERED BY AUGUSTINE INSTITUTE

Mass Intentions

Specific Mass intentions for each scheduled Mass
listed regularly in this bulletin are made by individual
request. Every effort is made to accommodate times
or dates as requested but when not possible, the inten-
tion will be kept as soon as there is an available op-
portunity. Requests for Mass intentions should be di-
rected to the rectory by calling 314-373-8202.

Cathedral Basilica of Saint Louis

4431 Lindell Blvd, St. Louis, MO, 63108
314-373-8200 « fax 314-373-8290
Website: www.cathedralstl.org
Email: parish@cathedralstl.org
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FroMm OUR RECTOR PASTORAL STAFF

Dear Parishioners,

It is hard to believe that the day has finally arrived to bid farewell to
Archbishop Robert Carlson as he retires after a little over a decade of
serving as our chief shepherd. When the Archbishop first arrived in St.
Louis, I was serving as the Secretary to the Archbishop and had the
wonderful opportunity of working closing with Archbishop Carlson for a
short time before becoming a pastor. I would like to take this opportunity
to personally express my deep thanks to him for his support of my priestly
ministry and for his example of what it means to be a shepherd to the
flock entrusted to your care.

This Sunday, we welcome him to the Cathedral Basilica for a special
Mass of Thanksgiving and Farewell. Then on Tuesday, August 25, we
will witness the installation of our new Archbishop Mitchell Rosanski.
Because of the pandemic and limitations of the size of the crowd that can
attend, the installation is by invitation only. Please join us via LiveStream
beginning at 1:30 p.m. with the procession starting at 1:45 p.m.

Please note that, because of the Installation Mass, the 12:05 p.m. Mass on
Tuesday, August 25, will not take place. If you regularly attend this
Mass, I kindly ask you to attend the 7 a.m. or 8 a.m., and apologize for
this inconvenience.

A week after the Solemnity of her Assumption into Heaven, the liturgy
invites us to venerate the Blessed Virgin Mary with the title of "Queen".
We contemplate the Mother of Christ crowned by her Son, in other words
associated with his universal kingship, as she is portrayed in numerous
mosaics and paintings.

The small and simple young girl of Nazareth became Queen of the world!
This is one of the marvels that reveal God's Heart. Of course, Mary's
queenship is totally relative to Christ's kingship. He is the Lord whom,
after the humiliation of death on the Cross, the Father exalted above any
other creature in Heaven and on earth and under the earth.

Today, however, let us as God’s children renew our devotion to the One
whom Jesus bequeathed to us as Mother and Queen. Let us entrust to her
intercession the daily prayer for peace, especially in places where the
senseless logic of violence is most ferocious, to build the civilization of
love. Maria, Regina pacis, ora pro nobis! Mary Queen of Peace, pray for
us!

Monsignor Henry Breier

ARCHBISHOP OF ST. Louils
Most Reverend Robert Carlson

REcTOR
Monsignor Henry Breier
314.373.8206
breier@cathedralstl.org

SENIOR ASSOCIATE
Monsignor Gregory Mikesch
314.373.8207
mikesch@cathedralstl.org

PAROCHIAL VICAR
Reverend Zachary Povis
314.373.8204
zacharypovis@archstl.org

IN-RESIDENCE
Reverend Kent Pollman

DEACONS
Deacon John Curtin
Deacon John Stoverink
Rev. Mr. Edward Godefroid

DIRECTOR OF SACRED MUSIC
Dr. Horst Buchholz
314.373.8227

BUSINESS MANAGER
Mr. Tom Fasl
314.373.8231

OFFICE MANAGER
Mrs. Laura Voegelie
314.373.8202

EVENTS MANAGER
Mrs. Mary Ann Fox
314.373.8208

TOUR-GIFT SHOP MANAGER
Sister Pat Donnelly, CSJ
314.373.8241

DIRECTOR OF ADVANCEMENT
Chrissy Chapo
314.373.8213
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The Archdiocese of Saint Louis Welcomes

OF SAINT Louis

Archbishop Elect Mitchell T. Rozanski

Eleventh Archbishop of St. Louis

INSTALLATION MASS

2:00 P.M., TUESDAY, AUGUST 25, 2020
CATHEDRAL BASILICA OF ST. LOUIS

NOTE: In order to prepare for the Installation Mass,
the regularly scheduled 12:05 p.m. Mass on August 25

has been cancelled.

The Blue Mass

On September 29, 1934, a tradition of showing
gratitude to emergency responders began when a
Catholic priest from the Archdiocese of Baltimore
organized the Catholic Police and Firemen’s Society
while stationed at St. Patrick Church in Washington,
D.C. On that September day, over 1,000 police and
firemen, dressed in their blue uniforms, attended a
Mass that has since come to be known in churches
across the country as the “Blue Mass”.

The Archdiocese of St. Louis continues that tradi-
tion of gratitude as we celebrate the Annual Blue
Mass on Sunday, September 13, at 10:00 a.m.
Archbishop Mitchell Rozanski and the pastoral staff
of the Cathedral Basilica invite all to join us in pray-
er, seeking God’s blessing upon those who serve and
protect.

Alert for National Holiday

Monday, September 7, is Labor Day, a day on
which our nation honors working people. It also typi-
cally marks the end of the summer vacation season.
Though the church will be open from 7:00 a.m. until
5:00 p.m., the Cathedral Basilica, in accordance with
our usual holiday schedule, will offer one Mass on
Labor Day at 9:00 a.m.

Please note the rectory office will be closed on
Monday in observance of the holiday, and will re-
open on Tuesday, September 8§, at 8:30 a.m..

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults
(RCIA)

Have you ever thought about becoming a Catholic?
Do you know someone who might be interested in
becoming Catholic? Are you interested in finding out
more about the Catholic Church? Is your spouse, fi-
ancé, neighbor, or friend interested?

The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (or RCIA)
enables those who are interested in the Catholic faith
to “find out what it is all about”. Most often, people
come because they are invited. Be the voice of Christ
and offer the first invitation to someone you know
who might be interested in the Catholic faith! RCIA
is for persons who have never been baptized, were
baptized in another Christian tradition, or were bap-
tized Catholic but have never celebrated Confirma-
tion or received First Communion.

The 2019-20 RCIA session will begin on Sunday,
September 12, 2020 at 1:00 pm. For more info or
to register, contact Msgr. Breier at 314-373-8206.

A Lasting Gift

Looking for a special gift to memorialize a loved
one, or celebrate a birth or wedding? Consider a com-
memorative brick in the Cathedral Basilica Jubilee
Prayer Garden! Contact the parish office at 314-373-
8202 for more information.
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PRAY FOR THE SICK

It is our responsibility in the Lord to remember the
sick, who are especially close to the Redeemer in
their suffering.

William H. Bachmann Teresita Sanchez

Sandy Dubuque Sr. Patricia Sevik
Sidney Edwards-Cole Rita Sheftall
Alvin Griffin Rose Teran

Paula Littleton Darlene Throop
John Mangogna, CM Willa Washington
Lenore Molloy Richelle Weisbrod
Janice Noack Mary Anne Work
Dorothy Quinn Betty Ytzaina

A Thought on The Sanctity Of Life

“God’s love—individual, real, unchanging—is the
true source of our worth, identity, and dignity. It real-
ly is not a question of who we are, but rather whose

we are. Because his love will never change, nothing
can reduce our God-given dignity, and nothing can
diminish the immeasurable worth of our lives.”
USCCB Secretariat of Pro-Life Activities
“How to Build a Culture of Life”

Pro-Life Mass

Remember to join us at the Cathedral Basilica on
the third Saturday of each month for a pro-life Mass
at 8:00 a.m., followed with a rosary procession to
Planned Parenthood at Boyle and Forest Park. The
next Mass is scheduled for Saturday, September 19.

Infant Baptism

According to the mind of the Church, parents are
obliged to see that infants are baptized within the first
weeks after birth. As soon as possible after the birth,
or even before it, parents should request the sacra-
ment for their child and arrange to be properly in-
structed in preparation for it. If you are a registered
parishioner who is or is about to become a parent
or godparent, please contact the rectory at 314-373-
8202 to schedule a baptism.

Eucharistic Exposition

The Blessed Sacrament, the very presence of
Christ’s body and blood in the Eucharist, is reserved
in the tabernacle of the Blessed Sacrament Chapel to
the east of the main sanctuary. At all hours the Cathe-
dral is open, people may be found praying there be-
fore the Lord "face to face." Each Saturday aftermoon,
beginning at 3:30 p.m., the Eucharist is displayed
for prayer and adoration in public exposition in
the Blessed Sacrament Chapel for a holy hour.
Following this holy hour, the Evening Prayer of the
Church with Benediction is celebrated.

Additionally, the Blessed Sacrament is displayed
for public adoration and prayer on the First Friday of
the month. First Friday Adoration begins at approxi-
mately 8:30 a.m., following the completion of the
8:00 a.m. Mass, and concludes with Benediction at
11:45 a.m. Our next First Friday Adoration will
be held on Friday, September 4.
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Photo above: Congratulations to George and Pat,
fellow parishioners who exchanged vows at the
Cathedral last weekend.

We wish them a very blessed life together!

Anima Christi Young Adults

All young adults interested in growing the fellow-
ship of our young adult community are invited to the
next young adult gathering scheduled for Thursday,
August 27. Our revised summer schedule begins
with Adoration and confessions in the church 6:30 pm
(enter through the west door by the playground),
followed by an outdoor dinner at 7:30 pm. Please join
us, in full or in part, to deepen your relationship with
Christ and with one another.

For additional information, please e-mail the group
at AnimaChristiStL@gmail.com.
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Welcome New Parishioners

A very special welcome to our newest parishioners!
The Cathedral clergy, rectory staff, and your fellow
parishioners joyfully welcome you and pray for you
and your families.

Patrick McFadden, Katherine Blanner, Thomas
and Olga Schuster, Cameron and Elizabeth Wick,
Treyson and Marittza Marks, Durie Shiebler,
Adrian and Jane Orr, Katherine Morgan,
Sarajeet and Jennifer Jaswal, Catherine Attewell,
Peter and Michelle Faron, Kyle Jacoby, Libby
Grube, Cindy McCurren, John and Winnie Kang,
Amber Tanner, Caleb and Kelly Mickey, Lindsay
Adams, Stephanie Hinds, Andrew Molnar, Nicole
Jewett, Nick and Ann Niemann, Michael Pajor,
Courtney Underhill, Stephen and Tanya Nageotte,
and Christopher and Jennifer Newgent & Family.

Eyeglass Drive

"The Respectacle Project”, an eyeglass recycling
program, will be accepting donations of quality used
eyeglasses Sunday, September 6, in the baskets near
the sanctuary at the side aisles.

For the Poor

On the first Sunday of every month, the Cathedral
Parish collects foodstuffs and canned goods (non-
perishable items only, please!) for delivery to food
pantries in the area. Our next parish food drive will be
held Sunday, September 6.

Welcome Back Students

Among those who regularly join us at the Cathe-
dral, especially on Sundays though often during the
week as well, are students from the nearby universi-
ties, medical schools, and the College of Pharmacy.

Though the new school year looks much different
that in years past, we still wish to welcome all our
students back. Students, your youth and your prayer-
ful faith witness is appreciated. Please know that the
Cathedral Staff and parish is here to assist you, now
and at all times throughout the year. Welcome back!
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OFFERTORY COLLECTION FOR
THE WEEKEND OF 08/16/2020

Offertory $6,501.00
Loose 1,651.00
Landscaping & Maintenance 60.00
Latin American Apostolate Appeal 140.00
OnLine Giving 4,510.00

Weekly Thoughts on Giving
“Or who has given the Lord anything that he may
be repaid?” (Rom 11:35)

St. Paul reminds us of a central fact of stewardship.
We cannot give the Lord anything - God already

owns it all. God made everything. All we can do is
return a portion of God’s many gifts back to Him.
Sincere gratitude for our gifts opens our hearts to joy-
ful generosity! Through your generous sharing, you
just may be the answer to someone’s prayer.

Have You Considered Online Giving

On Line Giving is a secure and convenient web-
based service to make your weekly or monthly contri-
butions to Cathedral Parish from your computer, or
lap top, or tablet. Simply access the Cathedral web
site (www.cathedralstl.org) and click on the bright red
DONATE button on the home page. Watch the 5 mi-
nute “Watch Help Video” and follow the easy instruc-
tions to set up your secure account and authorize your
contributions to be automatically withdrawn from
your bank account on the date you specify. All of in-
formation is encrypted and stored securely.

Auacust 23, 2020

The Papacy

Many Protestants overlook the importance of Mat-
thew 16:18 and do not understand that it is the most
prominent passage in which Christ establishes a hier-
archy within the Church with Peter as its first leader.
Memorize Matthew 16:18. It is a verse that all Catho-
lics should know and be able to respond with when
someone says that the Bible doesn’t mention anything
about having a pope. Because of his confession of
Christ as the son of the living God, Christ chose Peter
to be the rock upon which He would build His
church. Here we are 20 centuries later, and the gates
of hell have not prevailed against it. Christ chose an
ordinary, flawed, unqualified individual to lead the
Church. Peter would be the first among many popes.

For more, visit archstl.org/live-the-faith.

Catholic Radio

Do you find you need help staying on the right path
in this ever-changing world? Listening to Catholic
programming on Covenant Network will help keep
you focused on faith in your life. Our daily schedule
includes the Mass, the Rosary, the Angelus at noon,
and the Divine Mercy Chaplet. Call-in shows that an-
swer questions about Church history, Scripture, the
lives of the Saints and current events will keep you
grounded in the Faith. Tune in to AM 1460 or listen
on our free Covenant Network app on your mobile
device or on our website: ourcatholicradio.org.

Move-in Kits Needed

Each St. Patrick Center client who moves into per-
manent housing receives a move-in kit to start his/her
new home. St. Patrick Center is running low on items
for move-in kits and you can help: donate NEW pots
and pans, bath towels and washcloths, comforter sets,
laundry baskets and more to St. Patrick Center's Do-
nation Center Monday through Friday from 8am to
4pm. For more information, contact Katie Joseph at
314-802-1976 or kjoseph@stpatrickcenter.org. Full
move-in kit list at stpatrickcenter.org/donate.

Why A Registered Parishioner

Due to the number of requests for baptisms and
weddings, the Cathedral Parish adopted a policy years
ago that generally requires parents to be registered
parishioners of the parish before their infant may be
baptized here, or for an engaged person to be a regis-
tered parishioner and practicing Catholic for a mini-
mum of one year for preferred dates and for a more
modest stipend. Non-parishioners must be registered
in a Catholic parish somewhere and will need to se-
cure their pastor's permission to be baptized or mar-
ried outside of their proper parish before we can
schedule any ceremony. If you attend Mass at the
Cathedral regularly, call the parish office for more
information on how to get registered today!
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The Knights and Ladies Auxiliary of Peter Claver - Central Committee

presents

Sock Angels

A campaign to provide new socks to the needy in our area.

Be an Angel and drop off new socks now through September 7
in the boxes located in the main vestibule of the church
Thank you for your generosity!

Midweek
Music Series -

Wednesday at
3:00 pm

Each Wednesday, immedi-
ately following the 3:00 pm
¥ Rosary Prayer, the Cathedral

. will present a "Midweek Mu-
sic" series.

These weekly short recitals
will feature 20-30 minutes of
music on our magnificent Ca-
thedral organ. We invite you to
join us online or in person
(social distancing guidelines

remain in effect!).
Are you Part of the Flock?

Are you getting all of the latest parish news? TEXT
If not, join the “flock™! A ?

Flocknotes is the email distribution platform utilized by
the Cathedral Basilica to keep in touch with our parishion- TO 84576
ers. It’s faster and much more economical than a regular
mailing. If you are not currently receiving weekly
updates and advance notices for events, then you need to

get signed up for Flocknotes! Text, logon, or simply call cathedralstl flocknote.com
the parish office at 314-373-8202. ﬂ '

OR CONNECT WITH US ONLINE AT
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Catholic Charities — August 2020

Tools for

=

( Catholfc Charities

ARCHDIOCESE OF SAINT LOUIS

Coping with COVID-19

Catholic Charities offers COVID-19 Support

To GET Help: If you are experiencing pandemic-related financial hardship, Catholic Charities
may be able to help with mortgage, rent, utilities or other direct financial assistance. Contact our
COVID Relief Call Center at 314.256.5984, M-F 8am — 4:30pm.

To GIVE Help: Our Call Center receives 50+ calls a day and has already served more than 500
familiesf/individuals, distributing $250,000-plus in direct aid. We have also served about 1,000
households through food and personal care item distribution events. The need continues!

Donations are always appreciated, online at ccstl.org/get-involved/donate or by mail:
Catholic Charities, P.O. Box 952393, St. Louis, MO. 63195-2393. Thank you!

Saint Louis Counseling is Here to Help

Saint Louis Counseling, a Catholic Charities agency, offers counseling and psychiatric services
for children and adults; trauma-focused cognitive behavioral therapy, veterans counseling,
parenting classes, college coaching, and more.

Locations throughout the metro area are currently open for a limited number of office sessions.
Tele-health sessions are available for those who prefer to shelter in place. To learn more or
make an appointment, call 314.554.3800, or visit www.saintlouiscounseling.org.

Many private insurance companies and employee assistance programs (EAPs) cover the cost
of our mental-health services. We are happy to process insurance claims for reimbursement.
For clients whe do not have health insurance, we offer sliding-scale rates.
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LITURGICAL MINISTERS AUGUST 29-30, 2020

Extraordinary Ministers Lectors Ministers of Care Servers Ushers

Luke Koebbe Doug Weber Dave Meyer
Phoebe Del Castillo Kevin Mattingly Tom Doyle
Frank Snyder

12 Noon Sal Alatorre Henry Foppe Kenneth Brandl
David Parr George Foppe Rebecca Brandl
August Foppe LaWanda Reason
Jerry Danekas

Parish Information

Registration in Parish
To join our parish, please fill out a registration card (found at entrances to church) or contact the parish rectory at 314-373-8202.

ON LINE GIVING is a secure and convenient web-based service to make your weekly or monthly contributions to Cathedral Parish
from your computer, or lap top, or tablet. Simply access the Cathedral web site (www.cathedralstl.org), click on the bright red
DONATE button, and follow the easy instructions to set up your secure account and authorize your contributions to be automatically
withdrawn from your bank account on the date you specify.

Baptism of Infants
Parents requesting Baptism should be registered members of the parish. To schedule baptisms or register for baptismal preparation
classes for parents or godparents, contact Laura Voegelie at 314-373-8202.

Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults
For persons interested in becoming Catholic, contact the parish rectory at 314-373-8202.

Anointing of the Sick
Parishioners facing surgery or struggling with serious illness may request this sacrament by calling the rectory at 314-373-8202.

Vocations to Christian Marriage
Couples planning to marry at the Cathedral Basilica may contact Mary Ann Fox at 314-373-8208.

Vocations to Holy Orders and Consecrated L ife
Those who feel called to this life are invited to call the Archdiocesan Office of Vocations
at 314 -792-6460.

CATHEDRAL BASILICA RECTORY

4431 Lindell Boulevard, St. Louis, MO 63108
314-373-8200 « fax 314-373-8290
www.cathedralstl.org — Email: parish@cathedralstl.org
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